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To: Chair Schaaf and Members of the Finance & Management Committee 
From: Council President Patricia Kemighan 
Date: September 17, 2014 , , ' , 
Re: Health Care Task Force - Supplemental Report 

RECOMMENDATION 

I recommend acceptance of this Health Care Task Force Report and accompanying resolution: 

RESOLUTION STATING THE INTENT OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF O A K L A N D TO SUPPORT THE GOALS OF THE CITY 
OF O A K L A N D / E M P L O Y E E UNION H E A L T H CARE TASK FORCE, 
WHICH SEEKS TO REDUCE H E A L T H COSTS WHILE IMPROVING 
QUALITY BY ESTABLISHING TRANSPARENCY AND HOLDING 
H E A L T H PLANS AND PROVIDERS ACCOUNTABLE FOR 
DELIVERING SAFE, EFFECTIVE, AND FAIRLY PRICED H E A L T H 
CARE SERVICES TO OAKLAND EMPLOYEES, RESIDENTS, AND 
TAXPAYERS 

REASON FOR SUPPLEMENTAL 

This supplemental report aims to correct a clerical error on page two of the Health Care Task 
Force Report presented at the September 16, 2014, Finance and Management Committee. 

Please note the original text: ' ' ; " ' ' = >" . 

For 2015, the increase in Kaiser premiums (the most popular and usually the 
least expensive option) is approximately three percent, which followed a hefty 
11 percent increase last year. As a result, some Califomia public agencies 
have sought to mitigate the fiscal impact of these large increases by shifting 
some of the costs to employees. ' ; 

Shall be revised to read: ^ 

Kaiser premiums (the most popular and usually the least expensive option) 
will be lower by 3.8 percent in 2015. This modest rate drop follows a hefty 11 
percent increase in 2014. To stem the overall upward trend in health care 
costs, some Califomia public agencies have sought to mitigate the fiscal 
impact of these large increases by shifting some of the costs to employees. 
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For questions regarding this report, please contact Anil Comelo, Human Resources Management 
Director at (510) 238-6450, or Sally Covington, SEIU LI021 Health Care Benefits and Policy 
Advisor at (510) 710-0176. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Patricia Kemighan, Couni 
District 2 Councilmember 

Prepared by: Anil Comelo, Human Resource 
Management Director 

, Sally Covington, Health Care Benefits 
. andPolicy Advisor, SEIU LI021 
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